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Mr M Silverman

Policy and Transport Manager

Planning and Building Control

Hertsmere Borough Council

Civic Offices

Elstree Way

Borehamwood

Hertfordshire WD6 1WA


                                 12th March 2007

Dear Mr Silverman, 

Hertsmere Parking Standards Draft SPD & Sustainability Appraisal

Thank you for giving the Home Builders Federation an opportunity to comment on the above.

In relation to the specific content of the document the HBF would like to make the following points:

Specific matters:

1.5, 1.6, 1.7
The document does not appear to purely supplement the policies and proposals of the Development Plan. It has to clearly identify specific  policies in detail, and how the document supplements them. In order to comply with PPS12 the document should only supplement Adopted Local Plan policies. Where the document seeks to supplement DPD policies it should not be adopted until the relevant DPD has itself been adopted.   
1.6
The document says that ‘..PPG13 states that policies in development plans should set maximum levels of off-street parking...’. The HBF strongly supports this position. Clearly, the Council do not. Instead, it is seeking to set standards via SPD, rather than via statutory policy as is required.

1.8
It is clearly wrong in terms of PPS12 to suggest that the SPD is being used to formulate new requirements without any statutory policy backing.
1.9
The SPD refers to the content of its Core Strategy – Preferred Options. As stated previously above, in order to comply with PPS12 the document should only supplement Adopted Local Plan policies. Where the document seeks to supplement DPD content it should not be adopted until the relevant DPD has itself been adopted.   
Figure 2
The inflexible levels of car parking provision permitted within the Accessibility Zones are considered inadequate to meet future occupier’s needs. It is unclear what precise evidence base there is to justify these, or to demonstrate that they would be appropriate and widely acceptable to the occupiers of new dwellings.

7.2

The Council lists various items that Planning Contributions might be required to fund. However, a number of these would seemingly fail to meets the tests of reasonableness set out In Circular 5/05.

Consultation

I look forward to being consulted on all future relevant DPD and SPD documents in the future, and would appreciate being notified in writing wherever these documents are being either submitted to the Secretary of State, or being Adopted. 

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely,

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(Eastern Region) 

Home Builders Federation

White Gables, 34 Church Road, Brightlingsea, Colchester CO7 0JF
T: 01206 303825 F: 01206 303825 E: paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk   www.hbf.co.uk


